
April 2023

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Hello 2023 RGC Members:

I hope you all have had the chance to sign up for at least one of our 2023 tournaments. We
have a full-year scheduled and the weather is improving. Please set aside some time now to
take a look at our online site. http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/ Also, don’t forget to sign up for
the Eclectic which is a year-long race to get your best scores posted for each hole.

We have a couple of items to address in this issue of the newsletter. Our second quarter RGC
Open Meeting will be held Thursday April 20th at 6:30 p.m., at the Legends at the Diamonds
Oaks Golf Course. As alway, there will be refreshments. Please show up to express your
opinions at the Open Meeting.

http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/


The David Oxley (Junior) Memorial Tournament, will be held Monday June 12th, at 9:00
a.m. We will be soliciting donations and volunteers to work the tournament. Let’s help these kids
have a great day and put on a well-run tournament at Diamond Oaks. One alumnus of the David
Oxley is Cameron Champ. Please get involved in the David Oxley and show your support for
local Junior golfers with a financial donation, by volunteering, or both. The following website link
will provide further information about David Oxley Junior and the form for an online donation.
http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/oxley/index.html

See you on the course and don’t forget to buy those raffle tickets at every tournament. All
donations for Christmas prizes and referrals to donations are welcome throughout the year. We
are working on a great Christmas party for 2023, so I hope to see everyone there!

Dennis Foxx
2023 RGC President

VICE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Hello fellow RGC Members:

It’s been a wet start to the 2023 season resulting in some pretty sloppy course conditions.
Hopefully, the wet weather is behind us and the course conditions will be improving. Even with
the wet weather, turnout for the first six tournaments have been great!

There are 18 home tournaments and 2 away tournaments left to play this year. If you plan to
play in one or all of the scheduled away tournaments (July and October) it’s strongly advised
that you secure room accommodations well in advance. Last year we had to cancel are away
tournament in Graeagle due to the lack of room accommodations. We have some great courses
scheduled to play this year in Reno (Lake Ridge and Toiyabe), Livermore (Poppy Ridge) and

http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/oxley/index.html


Petaluma (Indian Valley and Rooster Run). Please mark your calendar for these upcoming
events. These events are quite enjoyable and we play some real nice courses.

As most of you know we have a 50/50 raffle drawing at each tournament to raise funds for the
annual Christmas Party. Unfortunately, we’ve only had two raffle drawings this year but hope to
have the raffle at all remaining tournaments. The two raffle winners this year were Larry
Fleshman and Bill Perry. Please support the RGC Christmas Party by purchasing raffle
tickets at each home tournament. Maybe you too will win the raffle drawing and go home with
some extra money in your pocket. This year’s Christmas Party will be held on Saturday
December 9th at the Elks Lodge located at 3000 Brady Lane, Roseville. Further details on the
party will be made available in the September Newsletter.

On a sad note one of our club members, David “Bubba” Snider unexpectedly passed away last
month. Bubba was a well liked RGC member and a kind gentleman who will be greatly missed.
Our condolences to the Snider family and friends.

Karry Przepiorski
2023 RGC Vice President
karry.przep@yahoo.com
1-530-913-7365

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE

We have made it through 3 months and rains made the course a bit muddy in events.

We have been doing a great job as a club using the mobile scoring and I hope everyone is
enjoying seeing the live leaderboard and can watch all the updates. We have almost worked out
all the bugs on the Gross/Net bias on the payouts so you can see that and the CTP info. The
Skins are still giving us a challenge but it is getting worked out.

mailto:karry.przep@yahoo.com


We have finished one NCGA Zone qualifier. Congratulations to those teams going to represent
the RCG this year.

NCGA Zone Qualifier:

Sen Tjai / Jon Jue
Tony McGee / Ron Allen

We are about to start a busy quarter of tournaments, so make sure you get in all the events and
get in as early as possible. Remember to also pay for your Skins at the same time. Please
contact Rick Carter by email to let him know if you want to change tee location, you have an
option for Blue, Palmer, or White Tees. As soon as you let him know it will be updated before
your next tournament.The events are getting bigger and bigger, so get your entry in as early as
possible to allow us to get more tee times from the course if needed. Hope to see you all out
there soon. Thank you,

Jesse Sierra
2023 Tournament Director

HANDICAPPER’S MESSAGE

Hello Fellow Golfers,

I’d like to take a moment to remind you to post your golf scores the same day you played your
round. The reasoning behind this is sometimes the course playing conditions factor in an
automatic adjustments. It is imperative to post the same day to receive these adjustments and
posting at a later date will not factor in any adjustments. I’d also like to remind you that all RGC



tournament scores will be posted for you so please do not post those scores. If you have any
questions please reach out to me @ 530-682-4444.

Happy Golfing,

Rick Carter
2023 RGC Handicapper
bhudda44@sbcglobal.Net

RULES CHAIRPERSON’S MESSAGE

Finally, spring is here!!

There are some changes in the rules of golf from the USGA this year. Below is a link for
you to take a look at those changes.

Key Changes to the Rules of Golf Set to Take Effect in 2023

1. Always replace divots and repair ball marks on the green.
2. Do not talk or make noise when someone is taking their shot.
3. Play ready golf
4. Do not touch the ball or remove any obstacles, such as rocks or branches, unless

it is allowed by the rules.
5. Do not walk in the line of another player's putt.
6. Do not play until the group ahead of you is out of range.
7. Keep up with the pace of play and allow faster groups to play through.
8. Do not move the ball to improve your lie, except as allowed by the rules.
9. Always be respectful of other players and the course

mailto:bhudda44@sbcglobal.Net
https://www.usga.org/content/usga/home-page/articles/2022/11/key-rules-of-golf-changes-2023.html


Fallen Trees -- Some of this winter's fallen trees have been removed but not all. Relief
for stance, swing, and line of sight is allowed without penalty. Lift, clean, and place the
ball no nearer the hole at the nearest point of relief from the fallen tree.

Penalty Area Between #6 and #8 Greens - This area has two ponds and a bed of rocks.
The ponds are marked with red stakes and the rock area should also be. The course is
getting more red stakes for us. That entire area is considered a penalty area.

Please take 5 minutes and review your club rules if a question does arise, make sure to
bring it to the rules committee's attention before you sign your scorecards. Have a fun
and fair golf year!

David Bills
RGC Rules Chairperson
Davidwaynebills@gmail.com
916-257-2522

ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB

OPEN MEETING

Thursday

April 20th, 2023

6:30 PM

LEGENDS AT

DIAMOND OAKS GOLF COURSE

Refreshments will be served

mailto:Davidwaynebills@gmail.com



